

April 16, 2019

Vicki Christiansen, Chief U.S. Forest Service 1400 Independence Ave., SW Washington, DC 20250-1111

Dear Chief Christiansen,

Please find attached a copy of Petersburg Borough's letter to you dated November 6, 2018 and a copy of a January 14, 2019 email to you following up on the November 6 letter. The correspondence requests any information related to follow-up actions by the Forest Service regarding the 2016 Washington Office Activity Review of Timber Sales Administration, Sale Preparation, Stewardship Contracting, NEPA and Timber Theft Prevention, Region 10.

As stated in the January 14, 2019 email, Regional Forester Schmid told a Coast Alaska reporter in December that a letter of response had been sent to the Petersburg Borough; however, we have not received any correspondence from your agency regarding this issue.

We respectfully request a response to our November 6, 2018 letter.

Sincerely,

Mark Jensen Mayor

cc: Dave Schmid, Regional Forester, R-10
Earl Stewart, Tongass National Forest Supervisor
Ted Sandhofer, Acting Petersburg District Ranger
Matthew Anderson, Craig and Thorne Bay District Ranger
Brad Gilman, Robertson, Monagle & Eastaugh